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Joe La Marca

Cari amici,   


Wow!  August is already gone?  Are you sure?  That was quick!  Hopefully, you enjoyed the cooler-than-normal mid-summer local temps and/or enjoyed your vacation travels to someplace even better.  Due to our members’ summer travels and hosting of guests, August is normally a difficult month for gathering the usual number of enthusiastic participants for lodge activities.  That was also true this year, except for one spectacular exception.   

Although the August Lunch Bunch gathering was small, the artistically prepared food at Otani was superb and plentiful.  We’ll meet there, again, noon, Sep 23.  The Potomac Nationals game, while also sparsely attended, proved to be a great event:  the food and beverages were free, admission cost a dollar, the weather was perfect, and the local team trounced the opposition.  How did Fred Michaelangelo make it all happen?  The peach picking and wine tasting excursion, however, was very well attended, indeed.  The thirty of us had a great time, thanks to the arrangements made by Gene La Colla, substituting for Frank Marcinkowski.  See the web site photos soon.

On Aug 29, a small band of hard working, hard partying men--John Asiello, Fred Michaelangelo, Joe Saia, John Dovel, Gene La Colla, Henry Colletto, and Tony Finocchiaro--answered Dot Saia’s call to clean the lodge meeting place.   This annual cleaning of the KoC Hall is a small price to pay for a free, permanent, place to meet.  Next, Dot has invited the women of our lodge to join her at 9 AM on Sep 6 to finish the job for this year.  Ladies, please heed the call.  Grazie!
September brings us both opportunities and challenges.  The coordinator of the Italian classes at George Mason University has invited us to attend a free Italian film festival on Sep 2; see the flyer on Page 7.  Our general membership meeting program on Sep 13 will feature a guest speaker who will help us grasp the enormity of the contributions of recent Congressional Gold Medal winner, Constantino Brumidi.  Check the “Announcements” page of our web site for details and a link, which Earl Jones has provided, for us to preview some of his art work in the U.S. Capitol. On September 20, our lodge will once again lend our support to the San Gennaro Festival in Reston.  YOU are needed to volunteer to help with the activities of this festa and to extol the benefits of OSIA membership to the visitors to our booth.  See details on Page 7.    

Finally, as we continue to miss our fallen lodge brother, Paul Agosta, we are heartened to learn that all 14 boxes of Paul’s unused medical supplies will soon be on their way to Bangladesh with OSIA member Susan Yungbluth. 

Fraternally,

Joe
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The Italian Heritage Lodge meets at the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo’s Catholic Church, 3704 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax, Va.

La Bandiera Editor:

Paul Alligood, 703 848 1758 - Palli14145@AOL.Com, 1908 Youngblood St., McLean, Va. 22101

Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

Sept. 13

Lodge Meeting

7:00PM

At Knights of Columbus




Sept. 17

Council Meeting

7:00PM

Fairfax Library

Sept. 20

San Gennaro Festival



Reston

Oct. 11

Lodge Meeting

7:00PM

At Knights of Columbus

Oct. 15

Council Meeting

7:00PM

Fairfax Library

SEPTEMBER LODGE MEETING

The meeting on Sept. 13 will feature a guest speaker from The Constantino Brumidi Society who will help us appreciate even more the famous Italian immigrant who painted scores of frescoes in the U. S. Capitol, in addition to the incredible “The Apotheosis of George Washington” which appears in the Capitol dome in the Rotunda.  The presentation will be timely for it has only been a few weeks since President Bush signed the Congressional Gold Medal Bill in his honor.  The meal is pot luck and beverages will be provided by the lodge.
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Lunch Bunch will meet at noon, Tuesday, Sept. 23, at Otani Japanese Steak and Seafood, 10645 Braddock Road, Fairfax (University Mall, Braddock and Rt. 123 – Ox Road).  For reservations, call Joe La Marca at 703 475 6962 or email Joe at jlamarca@erols.com.  Everyone is welcome; it’s strictly a social event; no lodge business will be discussed.  The following is taken from Otani’s website: “Flames, Comedy and Banter are all part of the experience at Otani.  The chefs prepare the food in front of your eyes while you dine around Japanese Hibachi-style tables.  Flames shoot up to the sky and cooking utensils beat up a musical rhythm as the chef ricochets shrimp tails in their 12 inch hats.  And of course there is the food…the delicious smell and sound of the sizzle.  It is a pleasure for many of the senses.”  Only $8.95 plus tax and tip.

The women will meet at 9:00AM on Sept. 6 at the Knights of Columbus to complete the cleaning of our meeting place.  Please contact Dot Saia for questions.

The third quarter meeting of the Virginia Grand Council will take place at the Giuseppe Verdi Lodge in Richmond Sunday, Sept. 21.

The 2009 OSIA National Convention will take place from August 9 to 16 at the Hyatt La Jolla, CA.

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Susan DeMarco-Forbes

Sept. 6
Marilyn Blatnikoff

Sept. 18

Joe La Marca



Sept. 6
John Innello


Sept. 20

Earl Jones



Sept. 9
David Asiello


Sept. 22

Tom Polera



Sept. 11
Janine Andriole

Sept. 29

Catherine Polera


Sept. 17
Jerry DiCerbo

Sept. 30
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SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

Elvira and Dominic Caruso


Sept. 4

David and Michelle Asiello


Sept. 13

TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES
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SEVEN-DAY ALL-INCLUSIVE TOUR OF ANCIENT SICILY:

OSIA National is promoting trips to Sicily through Unitours starting at less than $2,000.  John DiBella of the George Washington Lodge has volunteered to organize a group from all the Virginia OSIA lodges for the tour starting March 10, 2009.  You can read details in the current issue of OSIA’s Italian America magazine, winter 2008, pages 14-16.  For additional details, a copy of the brochures and application form, call Unitours at 1-800-777-7432 or log on to our www.osia.org website.

ITALIAN LANGUAGE LEARNING GROUP

The group will not meet during the month of September.  Check the website or the newsletter for the October date.

This month’s “Italian Words and Phrases” will take a holiday.  Instead, Carlo Mignani has submitted an article entitled “San Marino’s Life Expectancy”.

San Marino’s Life Expectancy

What would you do to add 5 years to your life?  How much money would you spend if you could buy those five years?  $100,000, $1,000,000, all you have? 

Boys born in San Marino, a tiny independent state nestled in the Emilia Romagna region of Italy, are expected to live to age 80, the world’s longest male life expectancy at birth, according to the World Health Organization.  Newborn boys in the US have a 75 year life expectancy, at 33rd place, tied with Cuba.  Life expectancy is correlated mostly to diet but also to health. In Europe, health insurance has been considered an individual right for more than half a century and is offered to all its citizens.

The healthy Mediterranean diet, however, could not simply explain most of the difference.

The Emilia Romagna region, known for its gastronomic delights, is the home of tortellini, Parmigiano Reggiano, ravioli, mortadella, prosciutto, ragù alla bolognese, zampone, and many local kinds of cured meats (salumi).

During Roman times, it was intersected by the Via Emilia, the most famous consular Road in Northern Italy.  More recently, Giuseppe Verdi and Arturo Toscanini were 2 of its most famous sons.  In the 1500’s, the Marchesi Pallavicino were sending the famous salame, “culatello”, as a gift for the weddings of the famous and powerful instead of jewelry.  This treat has a pear shape and a delicate and sweet taste.  It cannot be mass produced like salami and prosciutto.  It is still handmade by a few families that transmit its secrets through the generations.  

Parma is home of the Parmigiano Reggiano, already cited in the 1300’s in the Decameron of Boccaccio.  The tagliatelle were invented in 1487 during the Bologna wedding of Lucrezia d’Este with Annibale Bentivoglio, the duke of Ferrara, by mastro Zafirano who took inspiration from the blond hair of the charming bride.  The invention of tortellini is said to be inspired by the sudden vision of a naked Venus.  The cook wanted to reproduce, with pasta, her belly button.  Food and sensuality mix harmoniously in the way of life of the region. 

Mortadella has been produced in Bologna since the Middle Ages.  The Zampone, invented 2 centuries ago, is made of pork, ground rinds and spices.  Many more salumi are produced locally in small towns. 

I have a personal interest in the story.  Both of my grandfathers were born within a 50 mile radius of San Marino and both died early of heart attacks.   Being of mature age, I am particularly interested in knowing what the inhabitants of San Marino are doing to deserve the primacy in longevity.  

How have they managed to live longer than anybody else?  Maybe the wine? Could it be the daily exercise of walking up and down the hills of this tiny but steep town?  We do not know yet, so stay tuned. 

Carlo
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ITALIAN FILM SHOWCASE
The coordinator of the Italian language courses at GMU has invited members of our lodge to attend a FREE Italian film short showcase on Sept. 2 at 7PM in the movie theatre in the basement of the Johnson Center on the university campus.  Here is a description of the event:



Italy’s Young Talent: A Showcase of Italian Short Films





(See Flyer on Page 7)



This event, which is also being hosted by Middlebury College, The



College of William and Mary and James Madison University,



showcases the work of nine of Italy’s most talented young directors.



These recent films treat a range of crucial social issues in Italy today,



from immigration to unemployment.  Some of the experimental shorts



were filmed in the U. S. and Brazil.  The quality of this selection



competes with the best of contemporary Italian film festivals (such as



The Open Roads Festival at Lincoln Center).  Edward Bowen (M.A.,



Middlebury, M.A. University of Wisconsin at Madison) is the curator of



this event.  Sponsors include the Department of Modern and Classical



Languages, the Film and Media Studies Program, Global Affairs, and the Center 



for Global Education.

OCTOBER GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
At our October general membership meeting, we will be entertained by recording artist and TV producer, Donato Soranno.  He is the singer with incredible stage presence who performed at the conclusion of the concert at the Italian embassy the final week of July, which we attended at the kind invitation of the Abruzzo/Molise Heritage Society.  We are very fortunate to be located so near other similar organizations with whom we can share resources.

Need your help on September 20!

Below is an announcement about this year’s San Gennaro Festival.  Although this is not an OSIA event, our Italian Heritage Lodge will have a booth there to sell a few things and to let visitors to our booth know what they will be missing, if they do not join our great organization!

Lodge members who volunteer to help at our booth will have staff badges that allow them to get onto the grounds free.  We will have four badges, which I assume (but am checking) will be transferable to their replacements during the day.  Before then, I will also get clarification about whether you who help at the booth and who wish to enjoy the wine tasting and free souvenir wineglass, will have to pay the normal rate of $25 or the discounted rate of $10.

There are also event jobs that have nothing to do with our booth but are in support of the event.  The organizers are asking for volunteers from local OSIA lodges, as well as our friends and relatives, for such duties as Money Takers, ID Checkers, Wine Glass Distributors, Wine Pourers, Bocce Tournament operators, and Procession Participants.  According to Laura Frappollo, SGFVA Secretary and Immediate Past President of the Frances Cabrini OSIA Lodge in Winchester, those volunteers will definitely receive tickets for free admission to the event as well as the reduced fee of $10 for the souvenir glass and unlimited wine sampling, if they choose to participate in that event.  If you have any questions, please contact Laura at laura.frappollo@verizon.net , 540-664-5334.

Volunteers, please wear your Italian Heritage Lodge shirts or a green, white or red one.  If you are willing to help out for any of the jobs listed above or at our Italian Heritage Lodge booth, please contact Joe La Marca at jlamarca@erols.com or 703-455-0376h, 703-475-6962c.

Saturday, September 20th, 12pm - 7pm

Reston Town Center, 11811 Freedom Drive, Reston, VA 20190

Treat your taste buds to an array of the finest Italian and International wines as well as local wine from the Virginia wineries.

Presented by The San Gennaro Foundation of Virginia*, with a lot of help from local Sons of Italy lodges, this is a unique wine festival accented by a celebration of Italian culture. All of the proceeds of this festival will benefit the charities represented by San Gennaro. 

$20 In Advance or $25 On site (Includes souvenir wine glass and unlimited samples)

$15 Designated Driver

$18 Group Tickets (per ticket) for groups of 15 or more 

Kids - 12 and under are FREE!!

Free parking


*The San Gennaro Foundation of Virginia (www.sgfva.org) is a non-profit organization established to uphold the principles of San Gennaro, the patron saint of Naples, Italy, who worked tirelessly throughout his life to help people in need through acts of generosity and goodwill that define the Italian spirit.  The organization is also dedicated to the preservation and promotion of Italian traditions, culture, music, and art. 

Directions

From I-495, take the Dulles Toll Road (Exit 67, Rt. 267 west) to Reston Parkway exit (Exit 12). Turn right on Reston Parkway then left on New Dominion Parkway (3rd light).

Still from the film, Fine  by 

Alessandro Celli, 2007

Curated by Edward Bowen, this traveling series features five short films

by some of Italy’s most talented young directors. Don’t miss this one time

opportunity to view it for FREE in George Mason’s Johnson Center Cinema!

Sponsors for this event include the Center for Global Education, the Department of Modern

and Classical Languages, Global Affairs, and the Film and Media Studies Program. Please

contact Dr. Olson at kolson4@gmu.edu for details.

ITALY’S YOUNG TALENT:

A Showcase of Italian Short Films

Johnson Center Cinema @ 7pm, Tuesday, September 2
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